

1

つぎ
次の(1)から(15)までの()に入れるのに最も適切なものを
1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

- (1) *A:* Mom, look! I taught Shiro to open the door.
B: Wow. He's a very () dog, isn't he?
 1 correct 2 careless 3 clear 4 clever
- (2) *A:* I don't know much about baseball. Can you () the rules to me?
B: Sure. It's easy.
 1 sell 2 save 3 happen 4 explain
- (3) *A:* These pancakes are good, Mom. Can I have () one?
B: Yes, here you are.
 1 other 2 all 3 another 4 anything
- (4) *A:* Do you have any () for tomorrow?
B: Yes. I'm going shopping in Shibuya.
 1 plans 2 symbols 3 kinds 4 voices
- (5) *A:* Brian, where's Janet?
B: She's () at the library. She said she had to study for a math test.
 1 slowly 2 widely 3 probably 4 cheaply
- (6) *A:* What did you think of the new French restaurant?
B: It was great. The food looked beautiful, and it () nice, too.
 1 grew 2 held 3 tasted 4 joined
- (7) In the United States, it's a () to watch fireworks on the Fourth of July.
 1 voice 2 surprise 3 tradition 4 meaning

- (8) **A:** Bob, could you give me a ()? I have to move this desk.
B: Sure.
1 face **2** hand **3** finger **4** head
- (9) **A:** This jacket is a little big for me. Can I () on a smaller one?
B: Certainly, sir. How about this one?
1 hit **2** make **3** enter **4** try
- (10) Laura's mother was reading a sad book to her at bedtime. At the () of the story, Laura cried.
1 back **2** end **3** page **4** letter
- (11) **A:** Are you () for your piano concert, Paula?
B: Yes. I practiced for three hours every day this week.
1 late **2** ready **3** near **4** dark
- (12) The ice skater didn't () any mistakes. She skated beautifully, so she got a great score.
1 meet **2** make **3** move **4** miss
- (13) **A:** Where did you meet Jack?
B: We met in high school, so I've () him for over 20 years.
1 knows **2** knew **3** known **4** knowing
- (14) Peter is very good at () stories. His English teacher says he should become a writer.
1 writing **2** to write **3** wrote **4** writes
- (15) **A:** I want to buy something for Jacob's birthday.
B: I know () he wants. Let's go shopping together.
1 what **2** that **3** how **4** why

2

つぎ
次の(16) から(20) までの会話について、()に入れるのに最も
てきせつ
適切なものを1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬり
なが ひと えら
つぶしなさい。

(16) **Brother** : What are you looking for?

Sister : My red scarf. ()

Brother : No, not today.

- | | |
|------------------------|--------------------------|
| 1 Can I give you some? | 2 Have you seen it? |
| 3 May I get it? | 4 Do you like the color? |

(17) **Son** : Why isn't Mom eating dinner with us tonight?

Father : () so she went to bed.

- | |
|---------------------------------|
| 1 She loves chicken curry, |
| 2 She's still at her office, |
| 3 She called me this afternoon, |
| 4 She has a bad stomachache, |

(18) **Wife** : How many cups of coffee have you had today?

Husband : ()

Wife : Wow, that's a lot.

- | | |
|--------------------------|--------------------------|
| 1 This is my fourth one. | 2 You can have one, too. |
| 3 Only one dollar each. | 4 I'll have tea, please. |

(19) **Man 1** : I'm going fishing with Jim Clark tomorrow. Do you know him?

Man 2 : Yes, we're friends. ()

Man 1 : I will.

- | | |
|----------------------------|----------------------------|
| 1 He has a fishing boat. | 2 Thanks for asking me. |
| 3 I'd like to go with you. | 4 Say hello to him for me. |

(20) **Girl** : The movie starts in 20 minutes. Are we going to be late?

Boy : Don't worry. ()

- | | |
|-----------------------|----------------------|
| 1 I lost your ticket. | 2 We'll be on time. |
| 3 That's a nice idea. | 4 I like that actor. |

3

A

つぎ けい じ ない よう かん
次の掲示の内容に関して、(21) と (22) の質問に対する答えとして
もっと てきせつ ふん かんせい もっと てきせつ
最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2,
3, 4 のなかから一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

Staff Member Wanted

Are you interested in a part-time job? Do you enjoy riding a bike? Perry's Pizza Place is looking for a new staff member to take our pizzas to people's houses by bike.

Hours: Fridays 5 p.m. to 8 p.m. and Saturdays 11 a.m. to 6 p.m.

Pay: \$10 an hour

You need to be 18 or older to do this job. You can use one of our bikes, so you don't need your own. You don't need to do any cooking or cleaning for this job.

If you're interested in this job, please send an e-mail to our manager, Perry Pitino (pitino@pizzaplace.com).

(21) What time will the new staff member finish work on Saturdays?

- 1 At 11 a.m.
- 2 At 5 p.m.
- 3 At 6 p.m.
- 4 At 8 p.m.

(22) People can't do this job if they

- 1 can't make delicious pizzas.
- 2 don't have their own bike.
- 3 are busy on Friday mornings.
- 4 are 17 years old or younger.

3

B

つぎ
次のEメールの内容^{ないよう}に関して、(23)から(25)までの質問^{しつもん}に対する答^{こた}
えとして最も^{もっと}適切^{てきせつ}なものを1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ^{ひと}選び、その番^{ばん}
号^{ごう}のマーク欄^{らん}をぬりつぶしなさい。

From: Sandra Noble
To: Smithville Garden Center
Date: March 25
Subject: Flowers

Hello,

My name is Sandra Noble. My friend said your garden center is the best, but it's far from my house. I want to ask you for some advice, and maybe I'll visit your garden center next week. My husband and I bought a house in Smithville in January. This spring, we want to plant some flowers in front of our house. I don't have much time for gardening every year, so I want flowers that live longer than one or two years. What kind of flowers would be good?

Sincerely,
Sandra Noble

From: Smithville Garden Center
To: Sandra Noble
Date: March 25
Subject: My advice

Dear Ms. Noble,

Thanks for your e-mail. Flowers that live longer than two years are called perennials. We have lots of perennials at Smithville Garden Center. Many of them are easy to take care of, but different flowers need different things. Some flowers need lots of sun, but others don't. Some flowers even like dry soil.* You said you wanted to put the flowers in front of your house. How many hours of sunshine* does that area get? Is the soil dry? What colors do you like? I'll be at the center every day next week from eight until noon.

Best wishes,
Gary Logan
Manager, Smithville Garden Center

From: Sandra Noble
To: Smithville Garden Center
Date: March 26
Subject: Thank you

Hello Mr. Logan,

My front yard has some big trees, so it doesn't get much sun in summer. The soil is a little wet. I'd like to have some pink or blue flowers. I'll come and visit your garden center and speak to you next Wednesday.

Sincerely,
Sandra Noble

*soil: 土^{つち}

*sunshine: 日光^{にっこう}

(23) What did Sandra Noble do in January?

- 1** She got married.
- 2** She got a new house.
- 3** She asked her friend for advice.
- 4** She visited a garden center.

(24) What does Gary Logan say about flowers called perennials?

- 1** His garden center doesn't sell them.
- 2** They don't need any sunlight.
- 3** They are too expensive to buy.
- 4** They live longer than two years.

(25) What will Sandra Noble do next week?

- 1** Meet with Gary Logan.
- 2** Buy some soil.
- 3** Plant trees in front of her house.
- 4** Start working at a garden center.



つぎ えいぶん ないよう かん
次の英文の内容に関して、(26) から (30) までの質問に対する答えとして
もっと てきせつ
最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2,
3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。
なか ひと えら ばんごう らん

Phar Lap

Around the world, many people love to watch horse racing. Each year, thousands of horses take part in races. Most of them don't win, but sometimes there are horses that become famous. One of these horses was from New Zealand, and his name was Phar Lap.

Phar Lap was born in 1926. His father was a champion racehorse, so Phar Lap's owners thought he would run fast, too. But when Phar Lap was young, he was thin and weak,* and he lost every race he took part in. His owners weren't happy with him, so they sold him to an American businessman named David J. Davis in 1928. The trainer* for Phar Lap was a man from Australia named Harry Telford.

When Telford saw Phar Lap for the first time, he was very surprised to see the horse's bad health. However, he thought Phar Lap could become a successful racehorse, so they began training very hard together. Phar Lap became stronger and grew to 174 centimeters tall. Although he lost his first few races in Australia, in April 1929, he finally won his first race, the Maiden Juvenile Handicap in Rosehill.

After that, Phar Lap became much more popular with people. Between 1929 and 1931, large groups of people came to watch his races in Australia and other countries. During this time, he won 36 of the 41 races he took part in. He also made many new world records.* Because of this, Phar Lap will always be remembered as an amazing racehorse in the history of horse racing.

*weak: 弱い

*trainer: 調教師

*world record: 世界記録

(26) When was Phar Lap sold?

- 1** In 1926.
- 2** In 1928.
- 3** In 1929.
- 4** In 1931.

(27) Who was Harry Telford?

- 1** An Australian horse racer.
- 2** An Australian horse trainer.
- 3** An American businessman.
- 4** An American runner.

(28) What happened in Australia in April 1929?

- 1** Telford won a lot of money.
- 2** Telford first met Phar Lap.
- 3** Phar Lap won a race for the first time.
- 4** Phar Lap started taking part in races.

(29) People will never forget Phar Lap because he

- 1** never lost a horse race.
- 2** ran in every race in Australia.
- 3** was the smallest horse at horse races.
- 4** made a lot of new world records.

(30) What is this story about?

- 1** A famous racehorse.
- 2** Different types of horse racing.
- 3** How to train horses.
- 4** A popular place for pet owners.

4 ライティング

- あなたは、外国人の友達から以下の QUESTION をされました。
- QUESTION について、あなたの考えとその理由を2つ英文で書きなさい。
- 語数の目安は25語～35語です。
- 解答は、解答用紙のB面にあるライティング解答欄に書きなさい。なお、解答欄の外に書かれたものは採点されません。
- 解答が QUESTION に対応していないと判断された場合は、0点と採点されることがあります。QUESTION をよく読んでから答えてください。

QUESTION

What do you enjoy doing on weekends?